
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

November 9, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Park 

Present: Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, LaRon Golden and Wendi Fuerstenberger 

Meeting called to order by Secretary Colleen Cole at 7:05 p.m. Colleen welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: The secretary reported the October 12, 2021 minutes were not yet approved by a 
majority and she would like to send them to Guest Speaker, Suzanne Jones, for her review and approval. 

Treasurer’s Report: Nick will send the September and October treasurer’s reports electronically. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No officer able to attend.    

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

New Business 

General Meeting Topics: LaRon reported she had spoken with a representative from the Roseville 
Historical Society and they are interested in speaking at a neighborhood association meeting. Wendi 
would like to know what groups or clubs are available in Roseville. Colleen thought someone from Parks 
and Recreation might be willing to speak at a meeting. Nick asked if RCONA ever implemented the 
shared guest speaker plan they were working on. Colleen will check on that. In the meantime, keep 
thinking of speakers and topics so we can build our list. 

Santa in the Park Drive-Up Event: Colleen said this RCONA event is Saturday, December 11, 2021 at 
the Maidu Community Center between 1:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. Drive to the front of the community center 
where children will be escorted from the car for a photo with Santa, then they will receive craft projects 
and refreshments to go. Use a sign-up link, https://rcona.org/sitp for scheduling. 

Neighborhood Santa: Colleen reported this City event in our South Cirby area is Wednesday, December 
15, 2021. Santa starts his route at 6:00 p.m. from Crestmont Elementary School’s parking lot. Get a 
detailed look at the routes and estimate times on the Neighborhood Santa 
webpage, www.roseville.ca.us/events. Look for updates on the Roseville Parks, Recreation & Events 
Facebook page by 5 p.m. for changes due to weather.  

December Newsletter Topics: LaRon reported that Suzanne Jones would be willing to submit 
something to our newsletter from time to time. LaRon got information from the City regarding where to 
drop off worn flags needing to be properly retired. Colleen added that our December newsletter will also 
cover Santa in the Park, Neighborhood Santa and our annual thank you. We also need to be advertising 
the Wednesday, January 19, 2022 meeting with The Gathering Inn at Maidu Community Center from 7:00 
p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

Not on the Agenda: LaRon would like SCNA to consider donating a park bench. She has noticed that 
when the newer playground is very busy, there is limited space for people to sit. LaRon will check with 
Parks & Recreation to see what steps and possible cost would be. 

 Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for November 18, 2021 Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend. 

https://rcona.org/sitp
http://www.roseville.ca.us/events


Next SCNA Meeting: January 11, 2022, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park (No December Meeting) 

Future RCONA Meeting: December 16, 2021, 6:30 p.m. 

Future SCNA Meeting: February 8, 2022, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park 

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


